	MINUTES OF A MEETING OF

CHADDESLEY CORBETT PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday 1 December 2008
at Chaddesley Corbett Village Hall

at 7.25 p.m.
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Present: Chairman, Cllr J Swift, Cllrs  S Williams, M Bird, Mrs J Fox,  D Thomas, G Vernon
Mrs P Pardoe, L Stockford, K Bartlett, R Pugh, Clerk Mrs Y Scriven.     
PC Sarah Brooks had submitted a written report of a vehicle being broken into on the Swan Public House.  CSO Karen Lloyd has been transferred to Telford and CSO Naill Ryland would now cover our area.
1.
 APOLOGIES:    Cllrs M Walford
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllrs S Williams, M Bird – Item 6 Neighbourhood Watch – Personal Interest.
The meeting was adjourned for Public Question Time:   A delegation of residents from Harvington attended led by Mr S K P Pierson.   Following repeated complaints to Highways about the speed and number of vehicles using Harvington Hall Lane, a limited traffic survey had been carried out, the results of which had resulted in a decision by Highways not to progress the installation of a speed limit.   Mr Pierson gave a full report on his negotiations with Highways and asked for a meeting with Cllrs so that possible solutions could be considered and recommendations made.
The meeting was re-opened.
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MINUTES OF A MEETING held on 3 November 2008 were approved and signed by the Chairman.   The Minutes of the Planning Meeting held on 3 November 2008 were formally accepted.
4.
PROGRESS REPORTS

4.1
Proposed Car Park and Traffic Congestion: Cllr D Thomas reported that progress was slow.  The Agents for Warwick Trust had rejected two of our proposals and we were currently awaiting their ideas of what would be acceptable to them.  Recommendations for parking restrictions in the Village had been made in April and we understand that this is now on the ‘live list’, but traffic regulation orders could take up to 32 weeks, if there were no objections.  Letters of consultation should go out shortly.

4.2
Bus Service: Cllr D Thomas reported that an on-bus survey had been carried out and the majority of passengers had preferred the 9.16 service to be changed to 10.16.  In addition, it was considered that a service from Kidderminster which would go from Kidderminster through Harvington and Chaddesley at 9.40 a.m. would enable residents from Harvington to get to the Village and the Doctor’s Surgery was also required.   A subsidy of £300 was required to introduce this additional service from January to April 2009 and the Parish Council had agreed to pay this.   A new bus service from April was being considered.   The location of the bus stop on the A448 to service the Village at Chaddesley Corbett had also been discussed with the Police and several options were being considered.
4.3
Community Orchard:  A Management Committee had been set up and some donations had already been received.  There would be a Fund Raising ‘Cheese and Cider’ evening on Wednesday 21 January 2009 at 7.30 p.m. in the Village Hall, and the first Planting Day would be on Saturday 7 February at 10.30 a.m.   The first order for approximately 100 trees would be placed shortly.
4.4
Explore your Local Paths:  Draft copy of a leaflet to be issued shortly had been circulated.  The Footpaths Officer had been consulted and several amendments had been requested.

5.
CONSULTATION DOCUMENTS/MEETINGS

5.1
Making and Enforcing Byelaws:  Cllr K Bartlett had studied the document and reported this might be beneficial to the District Council as it will allow them to enact and enforce local byelaws without going to Central Government for permission.  This might be particularly helpful as and when further powers are devolved to town and parish councils, either directly by central government or through the principal authorities. 

5.2
Code of Conduct – Communities in Control: Real people, real power:  Cllr J Swift had studied the consultation document which included Cllrs with criminal records, and whether Clerks should have to comply with the Code of Conduct in the same way as Cllrs do.   It was agreed that Cllr Swift would prepare a detailed response to the document.
5.3 and 5.4
Deferred.

5.5
Training on Breaches of Code of Conduct – Civic Centre, Stourport – Monday 26 January 2009 at 6.00 p.m.  All Cllrs to attend if possible.

5.6
West Midlands Regional Spatial Strategy Phase Two Revision – Tuesday 27 January 2009 at 11.00 Molineux Stadium.  Cllr M C Bird and Clerk to attend.

5.7
Affordable Housing:  Meeting with District Enabler Wednesday 17 December 2008 at Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.  
5.8
Local Leadership 2020 -  Meeting Cancelled at short notice.

5.9
Connecting Kidderminster – Regeneration Prospectus – Available for consultation on www.wyreforestdc.gov.uk
6.
PROPOSALS ON NEIGBOURHOOD WATCH


Mr M Inchley, Group Co-ordinator, confirmed that the boundary of the existing CCNW area could be extended to encompass the entire Parish and he requested an undertaking that the Parish Council would support this expansion and the organisation in coming years.  Sufficient funds were currently available for the next year, to include the cost of signs and literature to be distributed in January.  The Parish Council felt this was a worthwhile service to the public and they would support it over the coming years.
7.
PUBLICATION SCHEME – FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT

Cllrs Resolved to adopt the new Publication Scheme,  details of which would be published on the web site.

8.
COMMUNITY EMPOWERMENT WHITE PAPER: The clerk gave a short presentation from SLCC which outlined the powers which would be made available to Parish Councils under this new Act.
9.
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE: Proposals for updating the present website had been received, but was deferred to the next meeting.
10.
PROPOSED BUDGET 2009/10

Cllr J Bartlett reported that the Working Group had prepared a draft Budget which had been circulated, which indicated that expenditure could be contained for the present year, resulting in a surplus which would be carried forward to reserves.  On this basis it was proposed that there would be no increase in Precept for the coming financial year. This proposal was unanimously agreed.
11.
JANUARY NEWSLETTER

The general format and content was agreed.  A draft would be available for the next meeting.

12.
KIDDERMINSTER DRIVING TEST CENTRE


It was agreed to oppose the closure of the Kidderminster Driving Test Centre because this would result in a loss of business in the area and would increase the carbon footprint.

13.
HARVINGTON HALL LANE – SPEED RESTRICTIONS



Following a representation by residents of Harvington, it was agreed that a small Working Group would be formed, to include two residents, to agree recommendations to Highways.  Cllrs G Vernon, D Thomas and J Swift would represent the Parish Council.
14.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT


The Chairman reported on his attendance at a meeting at Wyre Forest District Council:-
· Icelandic Banks - £9million pounds of the District funds are invested in Icelandic banks – 1/3rd of the total.  

· Advice to Parish Councils – No more than £50,000 in any one bank.

· A new Housing and Communities Agency had been formed.

· Cllrs G Vernon and J Swift to attend Scrutiny Committee Meeting on Flooding at Wyre Forest District Council.

· Chairman congratulated Diane Dolley and her team for producing an excellent Parish Design Statement.

· Sustainable Communities Act – This would give power to town and Parish Councils, but only if the District and County Councils adopt it.   Letter to be sent to our District Cllrs.
15.
REPORTS FROM COUNCILLORS REPRESENTING OUTSIDE BODIES: -Nothing to report.
16.
WORCS CALC - Regular weekly updates are circulated and anything of interest to the Parish Council are included on Agenda.
17.
ALLOTMENTS - One plot still to let.  Waiting list at present.
18.
BURIAL GROUND:  It was noted that the waste bunker is being used, presumably by the church.   Clerk to investigate.   Caretaker from school willing to cut grass next season.

19.
LENGTHSMAN SCHEME:

A full written report had been circulated from the Lengthsman and Cllr G Vernon.   Still no progress on Severn Trent land in Fox Lane.   Serious flooding issues in Fox Lane.   Some more ditching work to be done by the Parish Council from existing funds.

20.
FINANCIAL REPORT

A schedule of payments and receipts had been circulated and was approved.  


Payments 
	
	
	Amount
	VAT
	Total

	W Waldron
	Lengthsman Scheme 
	275.00
	
	275.00

	Chaddesley Village Hall
	Room Hire
	53.00
	
	53.00

	W Waldron
	Grass Cutting Burial Ground
	270.00
	
	270.00

	Y L Scriven
	Anti-Virus – 12 months
	25.52
	4.48
	30.00

	Y L Scriven Expenses
	Mileage, postage, photocopies etc
	201.55
	15.06
	216.61

	Dudley Print
	Parish Design Statement (part)
	786.29
	
	786.29

	
	
	1611.36
	19.54
	1630.90


	Receipts
	
	
	
	

	Cllr S Williams (Wyre Forest District Council)
	Contribution to Parish Design Statement
	552.00
	
	552.00

	Worcs CC
	Lengthsman Scheme
	533.50
	
	533.50

	
	
	1085.50
	
	1085.50


21.
NEW HIGHWAY ISSUES:  Stolen manholes in Woodrow and Fox Lane.  Winterfold Pond flooding.
18.
ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING: Next meeting Monday 5 January 2009 – Choice Based Lettings.
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